City of White
Special Meeting Minutes
December 15, 2022

Present at the meeting were Mayor Pro Tem Gary Crisp, Councilmember Charles
Buttrum, Councilmember Stephanie Nichelson, Councilmember Kim Billue, City
Clerk Sherry Walker and later joined, City Attorney Branden Bowen.

Mayor Pro Tem Gary Crisp began the meeting at 7 p.m. with invocation and the
saying of the Pledge of Allegiance. Stephanie Nichelson said a prayer.

Gary Crisp presented the new business: Christmas bonuses for the employees.
$50.00 was voted on and passed. The second item on the list was voting on
Randy Huskins property. Gary Crisp says that they really don’t need to motion,
but we can if everyone would feel better. Charles Buttrum motioned, Stephanie
Nichelson second the motion. Motion passed 3-0. Third item was voting on the
City Attorney, Mr. Brandon Bowen. Gary Crisp says that Stephanie introduced Mr.
Bowen and that he comes highly recommended. Stephanie Nichelson made a
motion to have Brandon Bowen as the new City Attorney. Charles Buttrum made
the second motion. Motion passed 3-0.

Mavyor Pro Tem Gary Crisp asked if they still wanted to have an Executive Session.
Stephanie Nichelson said yes. Stephanie Nichelson motioned for the Executive
Session for personnel issues and Charles Buttrum second the motion. Motion
carried 3-0. Stephanie Nichelson asked that they City Attorney Brandon Bowen
join the meeting.

Executive Session took place concerning the personnel issues with Mayor Pro Tem
Gary Crisp, Councilmembers Charles Buttrum, Stephanie Nichelson, Kim Billue,
and the new City Attorney Brandon Bowen. Upon return from the Executive
session, Mayor Pro Tem Gary Crisp stated that there were no votes taken.

Mayor Pro Tem called on the public comments. Mr. Watkins was first, and he
stated that he would wait. Heather Griffis was next. She wanted to discuss her
trash issues and how it was not being picked up. Heather Griffis stated that she
received citations, and her trash wasn’t picked up. She stated that she came



down to the City Hall to discuss this and she was treated very poorly. Heather
Griffis stated that she was told the rules of the trash service and was treated very
unprofessionally. Mayor Pro Tem Gary Crisp stated that trash was an issue. Gary
Crisp stated what the rules were and maybe we should review it. Gary Crisp
stated that he knew when Anthony and the guys go out and there is an issue, they
do take pictures. Mr. Watkins asked if Anthony said anything, and Heather Griffis
stated that no one said anything to her.

Gary Crisp needed a motion for adjournment. Charles Buttrum motioned;
Stephanie Nichelson seconded. Motion carried 3-0. Meeting adjourned.



